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Subject 
Proposed Water Management Pilot Project with Lower Tule River Irrigation District 

Description 
Metropolitan's Board authorized the Chief Executive Officer to pursue a water management partnership with the 
Friant Water Users Authority consistent with an amended Memorandum of Understanding approved at the 
Board’s December 2002 meeting.  The MOU included principles that guide partnership activities 
(Attachment 1).  Metropolitan's primary interest in pursuing the partnership is to develop water management 
programs with Friant’s members, including exchanging State Water Project water for higher-quality Sierra water, 
which would improve the quality of water supplies Metropolitan receives via the California Aqueduct.  Other 
benefits would include:  reduced treatment costs; cost savings resulting from reduced SWP water deliveries 
needed to meet blending targets; reduced salinity to the region; and reduced SWP power and delivery charges.  
Friant's primary interest in the partnership is to develop infrastructure improvements and/or programs that would 
improve surface water and groundwater supply reliability and affordability for its members. 

The MOU includes developing specific pilot projects to achieve the above objectives. Metropolitan is currently 
investigating the feasibility of four pilot projects with Friant and its members.  Feasibility analysis has been 
completed for one of those pilot projects, the Tule River Intertie, proposed by Lower Tule River Irrigation 
District.  The proposed pilot project includes the following: 

• LTRID developing infrastructure to enable Lower Tule to capture and use more of its Tule River supplies. 
LTRID estimates these improvements will cost nearly $4 million, of which about 80 percent would be 
provided by the $20 million of Proposition 13 funding identified for partnership activities. 

• Proposition 13 funding a portion of LTRID's federal Central Valley Project water supply costs. 

• LTRID and Metropolitan exchanging 100,000 acre-feet of Lower Tule’s higher-quality Sierra water from 
the CVP for Metropolitan's SWP supplies. 

The next steps include negotiating cost sharing arrangements and terms for the water exchange, and completing 
necessary environmental and permitting activities.  Resolution of Friant water rights issues would be required 
prior to exchanging water.  Staff will keep the Board informed on these activities and will seek board approval to 
enter into an agreement with LTRID to implement the proposed pilot project in the future. 

Policy 
On Dec. 10, 2002, (Minute Item 45108), the Board approved amending the MOU with the Authority. 
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Fiscal Impact 
Pursuing the proposed pilot project with LTRID will not result in direct fiscal impacts, since Proposition 13 
monies would be used. 
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Attachment 1 – Principles regarding a Proposed Water Management Partnership Between the 

Friant Water Users Authority, on behalf of its Members, and The Metropolitan 
Water District of Southern California 

BLA #3168 
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